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DOING LIFE HER WAY....    
   

   
   
Over the past couple of years I have had the immense 
pleasure of meeting and interviewing several older 
Steuben County residents who are aging in place in 
their own homes and communities. These folks, 
members of America's Greatest Generation, are the 
backbone of our county. Featured this quarter is Evelyn Richardson, long-time resident 
of Corning. This lively, almost 95-year-old recalled her life from the time she was five 
years old to her current life as a nonagenarian. Evelyn, as the others I have interviewed, 
shows a dogged determination to remain in her own home as long as possible. She has 
lived there for over 60 years, and her greatest desire is to stay put. 
  
Evelyn also recalled over 30 years of working at Corning Glass Works, as well as at 
Food Mart on Market Street. Her favorite pastime, as an adult, was bowling and she 
played in many tournaments, including a NY State tournament where she placed 
second. The highlight for her was when she was the first woman elected to the Bowling 
Hall of Fame for Corning and Painted Post.  
  
Another important role in Evelyn's life was that of caregiver for her mother, husband and 
son who have now all passed away. Evelyn is thankful that she still has a 
granddaughter living in Corning and has recently acquired a cat, Toni, to keep her 
company on a daily basis. 
  
Evelyn describes herself as "doing good from the neck up", and as such likes to stay 
informed. She watches a lot of TV, plays Solitaire, and talks with a friend by phone three 
or four times a day. Evelyn is saddened by the state of our country and believes that 
money has become too important. She holds strong convictions about what she sees on 
the nightly news.  
  
Evelyn is thankful for the services provided to her by the Office for the Aging including 
Link to Life and Home and Health Care in-home assistance. Her helper comes in once a 
week, does some cleaning and changes Evelyn's bed, and then does some grocery 
shopping for her. Evelyn says she doesn't know what she would do without assistance 
from Office for the Aging. It helps her to stay at home. 
 



  

 
  

AIP TOWN OF URBANA--
"HAMMONDSPORT HAPPENINGS" 
 

The latest development in the Urbana Aging 
in Place project is a newsletter 
"Hammondsport Happenings", the first edition 
of which will be mailed to all Town 
residents sometime this spring.  
   
The Senior Dinner Club at the Presbyterian Church in Hammondsport (pictured 
right) is open on Tuesdays and is going full steam.  If you would like to dine in 
a friendly, welcoming atmosphere please call (607)569-2712 to make a 
reservation. 

 

THANKS A MILLION! 
  
Thanks to the generosity of our donors, the 2013 annual campaign donations 
have reached a milestone!  Nearly $9400 has been donated to date, and we 
have heard from more donors than ever before!!  In addition, members of our 
Aging in Place Club donated over $1850. These funds, coupled with generous 
donations from others, resulted in a banner year for SSSF!  Our many 
donors have made it possible for us to continue our Aging in Place projects in 
Pulteney, Urbana, and the Cameron, Jasper, Troupsburg and Woodhull areas 
of the county and to assist the Office for the Aging by helping to fund current 
gaps in services. Our deep appreciation to the following individuals, 
organizations and foundations that donated during 2013:   
  
Patron, a gift of $10,000 - $24,999: J. M. McDonald Foundation 
  
Supporter, a gift of $1,000 - $4,999: Gregg Learned, Meade Foundation, 
Rev. Verne & Lillian Schattner, Robert & Linda M. Tetor 
  
Friend, a gift of $100 - $999: Joseph & Patty Baroody, Roger Brady, John & 
Jan Caputo, Donna Chiaramonte, Lyle & Brenda Copeland, Mary Davis, Mary 
Eaton, Neil & Lori Fagan, Patricia Finnerty, James Flaws & Marcia Weber, 
Richard & Judy Gardiner, Gregg Family Charitable Trust, Lois Gyr, Dr. Stoner 
Horey, Ron & Lura Huckabone. Michael Keane, Evelyn L. Matthews, Daniel & 
Debra McRae, Rhonda Morton, William Plummer, David & Judy Quattrone, 
Peter Robbins, Dr. Les & Sheryl Rosenbloom, Michael Rumsey, Thomas Snow 
& Karen Meriwether, Simon & Mary St. Laurent, Martha Treichler, Wendell & 
Kim Weeks, Donald & Katherine Weidner, Ann Weiland, Peter & Wendy 
Winnett 



  
Contributors, a gift of $5 - $99: Frank Anastasio & Sarah Kostera,Sara 
Arcangeli, Helen Ayers, Larry & June Bates, Robert & Leslie Bayer, Tom & 
Carol Bidwell, Richard & Karen Biesanz, Richard Bondi, Dorothy Bragg, Dr. 
Bryan & Judy Braman, Eileen Burg, Charles & Gertrude Butler, Dennis & 
Eileen Canty, Nancy Caron, Michael & Concetta Castellana, Elliott & Janet 
Chaffee, Penelope Charlier, Josie Ciancaglini, Robert & Pam Colomaio, 
Anthony & Shirley Conser, Raymond Cotter, Geraldine Covell, Paul Craddock, 
Edward & Patricia Crane, Mary Lee Crosby, Richard & Janet Dodge, Kevin & 
Mary Doran, Rita Dwyer, Lawrence Ebert, George Ebner, Shirley Edsall, 
William & Lorna Evans, George & Sandra Fox, Rosemarie Fox, and William & 
Marie Francisco. 
  
Also Beverly Frost, Anita Gams, Larry & Arlene Gerwig, Theresa Godlewski, 
Harry Gray, Gary & Mary Ellen Haff, Janet Hallahan, Lynn Hammond, Byron 
Hastings, Andrew Hawkins, Arnold & Eileen Herrington, Lucille Hess, Patricia 
Hickey, Rose Marie Hirt, Marilyn Holmes, Phyllis Hoyt, Alise Irwin, Mary Helen 
Joint, Art & Martha Jones, Bennett & Donna Joseph, Nena Kelley, Mary 
Kenny, Kathleen Kent, Helen Kerr, Elizabeth Kilton, Theresa Kimmel, Mary 
Kinney, Donald & Barbara Kraft, Lake Ridge Chorus, Betty Langendorfer, 
Arlen Larrison, Lance Lefferts, Ruth Lightfoot, Dr. Min-Chung & Miaw-Chy Lin, 
Patricia Lodato, James & Sandra Lundgren, Bryan & Sheila Mahady, Margaret 
Martabano, Stan & Kay Martin, Marc Mason, Mildred McAnany, and Donald & 
Donna McIntire. 
  
Also included in this category are Imogene McKenrick, Robert McNally, 
Jackson & Constance Morris, Rich & Cissy Negri, Betty Nichols, Beatrice 
O'Brien, Thomas & Barbara O'Brien, Pauletta O'Donnell, Laura Opelt & Steve 
Dreiling, Faith Orth, Rick Packer, Mary Passage, Luther Perkins, Robert & Kay 
Peters, Presbytery of Geneva, Mary Jane Price, Warren Price, Joseph & Ann 
Quackenbush, Richard & Eleanor Rosell, Grace Rosettie, Theresa Rucker, 
Joyce Schreppel, Shirley Shaddock, James & Irma Short, Ralph & Janet 
Simon, David Sisson, Vera Smith, John & Shirley Smith, Betty Snyder, Duncan 
& Audrey Springstead, Louis & Noma Steffenhagen, John & Becky Stranges, 
Joe & Peggy Striano, Blaine Strimple, Rose Sweeney, Gilbert & Harriet Sweet, 
Dr. Robert Tichane, Arthur Vanderpoel, Dr. Alexander & Joyce Wahlig, Bonnie 
Weber, Ruth Wells, Sue Ann White, Graham & Dolores Wightman, Lucy Wiley, 
Kimberly Wood, Ronald & C.L. Wyatt. 
  
  

 "It's Not Too Late"  
  
If you were contacted in our annual campaign and haven't sent in your gift as 
yet, remember it's not too late!  We would love to hear from you!! 

  



 
   

CAMERON, JASPER, TROUPSBURG 
AND WOODHULL SURVEY 
COMPLETED--TRANSPORTATION 
AGAIN HIGHEST NEED 

  
  
Results of our recent aging in place survey in 
the Towns of Cameron, Jasper, Troupsburg 
and Woodhull are in, and as expected, transportation in general received 
the greatest number of votes as the service that will be most needed as people 
there age in place.  65% of respondents named this as the most important 
service, 61% said that transportation to medical services was most necessary, 
and 60% chose home health care/personal care aides as the most vital.  
  
Other top survey results included house cleaning at 56%, shopping for 
groceries at 52%, home delivered meals at 51%, entertainment trips at 48%, 
general handyman at 46%, legal information at 45% and plumbers/electricians 
at 44%.  Also receiving a great deal of attention was the need for a scheduled 
exercise class such as Bone Builders.  
  
The Cameron, Jasper, Troupsburg, Woodhull Aging in Place Advisory 
Committee met on March 4th with transportation providers to learn what is 
available and to begin creating solutions to the transportation issues in that 
part of the county. 
 
 

  

  

  

  

CONSULTING SERVICES 
    
  

STEUBEN SENIOR SERVICE FUND, INC. 
ANNUAL SURVEY 

  
HOW ARE WE DOING? 
  
  
1.  What are we doing that you like?  (Please check all that apply.) 
____ Raising funds to meet the needs of future generations of senior citizens. 
____ Raising funds to meet current needs 
____ Aging in Place projects in our county's rural areas (Pulteney, Urbana and 
Cameron, Jasper, Troupsburg and Woodhull) 



____Our Aging in Place Newsletter 
____Our Aging in Place Club 
____Learning seminars 
____Other  ____________________________________________ 
  
2.  What else would you like us to do?  
______________________________________________________ 
  
3.  What topics would you like covered in our Aging in Place Newsletter or 
learning seminars? (For example, home safety tips, getting good care in the 
home, etc.) 
_____________________________________________________ 
  
  
4a. Do you have any questions or concerns you want us to address? 
____Yes ____No 
                        
____________________________________________________________ 
                       
____________________________________________________________ 
  
b. Would you like us to contact you? ____Yes ____No (Please leave      
            your contact information below.) 
  
  
  
5.  Do you enjoy the feature articles in our newsletter on various seniors in the 
county who are aging in place? ___Yes   ___No 
  
6.  Do you see yourself playing a more active role in advancing the mission of 
SSSF?  (Please check all that apply.) 
  
____ Board membership 
____ Introducing your friends to SSSF 
____ Sharing newsletters with your friends 
____ Becoming a member of our Aging in Place Club 
____ Becoming a Facebook friend of SSSF 
____ Obtaining more information on gifts in memory or honor of a loved one 
____ Considering a legacy gift to SSSF 
____ Obtaining more information on planned giving to SSSF 
  
  
This section is optional. Please be certain to complete it if you want us to 
contact you. Thank you! 
  
  



________________________________________________Name  
  
_________________________________________Email Address  
  
______________________________________________Address 
  
______________________Phone 
  
  
Please print, complete and return to SSSF, 3 East Pulteney Square, Bath, NY 
14810 or go to our website at www.steubenseniorservicesfund.org and answer 
the survey questions there. Your completed survey will be emailed directly to 
us with no need for a stamp or an envelope! 
  
  
  
3/3/14 
  
  

  

 
    

THE MARKETING HELP YOU NEED 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
 
Chairperson Peter Robbins, Vice-Chairperson Patricia Finnerty, Secretary 
John Caputo, Treasurer Lois Gyr, Patty Baroody, Donna Chiaramonte, Josie 
Ciancaglini, Kelly Duby, Bev Frost, Lois Gyr, Jane Jamison, Scott Lockwood, 
Sheryl Rosenbloom, Joe Striano,  Betsy Hilfiger, Honorary Board 
Member, Stoner Horey, MD, Ex-Officio, and Ann Weiland, Ex-Officio.   Linda 
M. Tetor, Executive Director 
  
  

 

DONATE NOW  

   
  

   

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001U30XCVMg6P6lR64ssnVFQ4W9PdBhYGXijjrQNZB7d554UlrMQdRTuljHlpL986uNMMfFGXrKC9f3d7T7EpBxWRAgKQstCD89DKIYN4Bbr3HlhnxoHZpOrH3c7OpPrapR5ZQzNSCbguLkgL7izElg6Y3sscvmyTL2bpZzICMFQoUYyJP4dZihnfFboLj295Xs&c=R3iu-xWryA2XtGoZYKengA7IxCJh7IPiIzYOqMaM5MG_1HcJfLBqdg==&ch=oyQbIxUVlmxdMnqMc0QwTnbkyQMuHwqij7b7VjyAcSI_PMUBBJm8YA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001U30XCVMg6P6lR64ssnVFQ4W9PdBhYGXijjrQNZB7d554UlrMQdRTuljHlpL986uNMMfFGXrKC9f3d7T7EpBxWRAgKQstCD89DKIYN4Bbr3HlhnxoHZpOrH3c7OpPrapR5ZQzNSCbguLkgL7izElg6Y3sscvmyTL2bpZzICMFQoUYyJP4dZihnfFboLj295Xs&c=R3iu-xWryA2XtGoZYKengA7IxCJh7IPiIzYOqMaM5MG_1HcJfLBqdg==&ch=oyQbIxUVlmxdMnqMc0QwTnbkyQMuHwqij7b7VjyAcSI_PMUBBJm8YA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001U30XCVMg6P6lR64ssnVFQ4W9PdBhYGXijjrQNZB7d554UlrMQdRTup8VZmh6-zwoNzKsKsuMCABg7WVHklEoEo5DOGAdGwehKUi7vZ4UpWGIA5-ZxkAsXFrg_R76yDwIc3JHoFEYtQWHmha8_oyNwWSb95Xo3k01d1Zf43HKLXQ9k69gWIL6FtBPG2BxnjCfE-pb9NcC5KY9O70l39eDAwVu4IRSXUT5&c=R3iu-xWryA2XtGoZYKengA7IxCJh7IPiIzYOqMaM5MG_1HcJfLBqdg==&ch=oyQbIxUVlmxdMnqMc0QwTnbkyQMuHwqij7b7VjyAcSI_PMUBBJm8YA==

